

Lakeside Unity Area of Narcotics Anonymous Business Meeting Agenda

Evanston, WY
Dated 6/6/2021

Open Meeting at 4:56 pm with a "Moment of Silence" followed by serenity prayer.

Service Prayer-Brittney P.

Twelve Concepts-DeLynda H.

Twelve Traditions-Rusty C.

Daily Meditation from Just for Today-Marshall C.

ROLL CALL-GSR's

1. **Spiritual Solutions (Rob):** Present
2. **Kleansville (Derrick):** Present
3. **Key tag and a Hug (Josh):** Not Present-no report
4. **TGIF (Sam):** Not Present-no report
5. **SOS (Sarah):** Brendon for Sarah: Present
6. **Refuse to Use (Brittney):** Present
7. **New connections (Rusty):** Present
8. **Thursday night (new meeting):** Marshall representing, Marcus M is new GSR but not here

ROLL CALL-Executive Committee

1. **Chair (Stephen):** Present
2. **Vice Chair (Trevor):** Not Present
3. **Secretary (DeLynda):** Present
4. **Treasurer (Bryce):** Present
5. **RCM (Cody):** Present

ROLL CALL-Sub-Committee Chairs

1. **Public Relations Chair (James):** Present
2. **Literature Chair (Kurtis):** Present
3. **Web Servant (Marshall):** Present
4. **Activities (Brittney):** Present

GSR'S: 5/7 (2nd Area meeting for the Thursday night meeting) **Quorum?** Yes

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 4/5

CHAIRS SUB-COMMITTEE: 4/4

GROUP REPORTS

1. **SPIRITUAL SOLUTIONS:** Written report, attached.
2. **KLEANSVILLE:** Written report, attached.
3. **KEY TAG AND A HUG:** Not here, no report
4. **TGIF:** Not here, no report
5. **SOS:** Written report, attached.

6. **REFUSE TO USE:** Written report, attached. Did say may be starting in a new location for Tuesday and Sunday nights, not confirmed yet.
7. **NEW CONNECTIONS:** Written report, attached. A lot of literature was left at the Church. Marshall said that the new Thursday night meeting could really use the literature...sure, take it.
8. **THURSDAY NIGHT (2nd Area meeting):** Did meet but not all together yet. 156 attendance, 16 newcomers. Getting name by next month. Meeting is going good. 12 people at home group meeting although not all are home group members. Implementing new ideas, treatment center is attending.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT

Chair: Minutes contained names, the names have been redacted and the minutes were re-sent this morning. List minutes for the month of service, i.e. May meeting would be listed as April minutes, June meeting would be listed as May, etc.

Secretary: Minutes will serve as my report. Will correct Bryce's last initial on the contact list and will add Rob as new GSR for Spiritual Solutions

Treasurer: \$837.73 checking and \$401.43 saving, report attached

RCM: Campvention has filled all positions. Nothing new to report, Region is next week.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT: Written report, attached. Steve read his Learning Day Chair report and Anthony read his literature report, both reports are attached.

LITERATURE REPORT: Sold 262.36 this month. PR got some keytags for 39.20 and we ordered lit in May for 431.20. Hefty order as took in a lot of money last month. Hefty order. Anthony asked about special -order medallions and Kurtis said probably better to order those on your own.

ACTIVITIES REPORT: Next event is a Tie Die hosted by Derrick and Marshall at Grey Hawk Park on June 19, 2021 at 4:00 pm. Talked at length about group's bringing items, food, etc. Up for election? Brittni thinks Derrick is interested and will help out in any way she can. Has been doing for 3 years. Brittni would do August event.

WEBMASTER REPORT: Nothing new to report, updating the site when needed. When people do use the chat thing, am I responsible to answer that? There is an app that will bring up the chat but I don't feel like I need to be answering it if I am not supposed to but will answer it if I am. Steve mentioned that looking over that stuff, it does make sense that webmaster would respond. Marshall said he would do this.

Does anyone need to be added to the open forum discussion list or have any motions to submit?

Rusty has a motion. More will be revealed.

BREAK: 5:57 pm-6:16 pm **MOS**

7th TRADITION COLLECTIONS: \$21.50

NOMINATIONS:

Public Relations, Public Relations Vice Chair, Literature, Activities and Webmaster

ELECTIONS AS NEEDED:

Public Relations: James K. interested, no one else is. James qualifies himself. Questions? None. James leaves the Zoom meeting. Vote: unanimous.

Public Relations Vice Chair: DeLynda Interested, no one else is. DeLynda qualifies herself. Questions? PR Vice would interfere with Secretary position. Withdraw but will help out at PR if needed.

Literature: Kurtis will serve a 2nd term. No one else interested. Kurtis qualifies himself. Questions? None. Kurtis leaves the room. Vote: unanimous.

Webmaster: Marshall interested. No one else is. Marshall qualifies himself. Questions? With the new Thursday night meeting you are not planning to take the GSR position? No, Marcus is going to. Vote unanimous.

Activities: Rusty nominated Derrick, Derrick is willing. No one else interested. Derrick qualifies himself. Questions? GSR? Derrick has home group members who can take over the GRS position and he is ready to move on from it. Vote unanimous.

Positions effective in July

OPEN FORUM DISCUSSION (30 MINUTES):

Are we done with the electronic payment system? Marshall said they started it in his new meeting and they are getting a lot of donations. Put the code in the basket, pass the basket, and addicts scan it. Used Marshall's account and he transfers the money. Rusty feels no way to set up a Venmo account for a home group because have to tie an addict to it.

Brittni wants to talk about co-hosting New Year's with UWANA. Can we discuss at the next meeting? Yes.

Discussion about the meeting list: the paper copy, is printed in conjunction with Northern. All meetings are combined on one sheet. Problem having now is Covid has destroyed the ability to get it updated. Addicts are seeing Northern as dropping the ball on this. Do we want to do our own meeting schedule? Once upon a time Lakeside had their own but Northern came along and wanted to do a joint meeting. Rusty feels we should do our own, we have our own Area and Northern didn't help us when we were struggling. Rob states that a part of being self-supporting is taking responsibility for our own self. Derrick said we are providing schedules to the newcomers. Bryce, does anyone know that the meetings on their website are not accurate? Rusty knows of one meeting. Bryce feels that a meeting on a schedule that is not happening is an issue. Brendon speaks con to the this as he doesn't have a car and he could walk to meetings that aren't necessarily in our Area. Will table this discussion and allow GSR's to take back to there groups. Heard both pro's and con's. James would like to do some research to know what is going on in Northern for sure. Anthony mentions the by-laws reflect that we provide help and support to groups (3 functions). Hearing James questions to research this a bit more, do you want James to do this? Yes, James got a number for Joey T. from Northern who does the website. James will bring to the next meeting. James asked about the history of combining the list and the answer was to help the newcomer. Will talk about this next month.

Motion from New Connections: “To adopt Regions by-laws and modify them to work with Lakeside” (by Rusty C.) Intent: to create uniformity throughout the Region. Seconded by Robbie H., written motion attached. Discussion. Kurtis feels long overdue. Bryce take back to the groups. Steve, anyone opposed to take back to the groups, no. Anthony explained to GSR’s to appoint adhoc’s at the home group to go through the information. Bryce, what’s the intent? Simplicity, uniformity. Brittni speaks up and says the guidelines are designed for a gigantic area. Steve, anyone opposed to tabling this? No. Take back to groups to discuss and bring back to the Area next month. Will try to vote on this next month.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Did not hear anything from Trevor on the PO box. No one has heard anything.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. None

Next meeting will be July 4th in Clearfield, UT (discussion followed due to the holiday...Steve is planning on being in Clearfield on July 4 and it doesn’t matter if it is the Superbowl either). Will still hold Area on July 4th at the Elevations Church. Business starts at 4:45pm.

CONTACT Stephen at 307-679-2270

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Anthony

Closed at 7:05 pm

CLOSE THE MEETING WITH THE 3RD STEP PRAYER

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous
GROUP REPORT

Group Name Sunday Night Spiritual Solutions Date 6-6-21

Report for May

MONTHLY

Attendance

AVG 30

Newcomers

8

Collections

\$ 100.00

Supplies

\$ 0

Rent

\$ 30

Literature Order

\$ 63.35

Area Donation

\$ 36.65

Report

Attendance has been increasing,
we are able to serve coffee, and
we have some new home group
members including a treasurer and
a GSR. Thank You.

Report given by

Rob H

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous
GROUP REPORT

Group Name KLEANSVILLE Date 6/6/21

MONTHLY

Attendance 71

Newcomers 2

Collections \$ 132.⁵¹

Supplies \$ -

Rent \$ 20.⁰⁰

Literature Order \$ 54.⁸⁹

Area Donation \$ 28.⁸¹

WORLD DONATION \$ 28.⁸¹

Report OUR MEETING IS GOING GREAT. HOME GROUP MEMBERS +
OUR ATTENDEES ARE EXCITED TO HAVE COFFEE BEING SERVED AGAIN.
AND WE ARE GRATEFUL TO BE ABLE TO CIRCLE UP AGAIN.
ATTENDANCE HAS BEEN DECENT,
THANK YOU FOR LETTING ME BE OF SERVICE.

Report given by DERRICK B.

Surrender on Saturday June 5, 2021

Monthly

Attendance 124

New Comers 2

Supplies \$0

Rent \$40.20

Literature
order \$0

Area Donation \$0

Report: Moved back to the Clearfield Community Church, beginning w/sat. Meeting is doing well & growing. We are going to restock our coffee supplies and make a ~~big~~ larger literature order. Once we are settled ~~to~~ and have completed a treasurer audit we will donate to World.

We are excited!

**Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous
GROUP REPORT**

Group Name: Refuse to Use Group, Evanston

Date: 6/6/2021

MONTHLY

Attendance	<u>136</u>
Newcomers	<u>2</u>
Collections	<u>\$439.00</u>
Rent	<u>\$100.00</u>
Pizza	<u>\$59.91</u>
Birthday Party	<u>\$75.00</u>
WSO	<u>\$184.09</u>
Coffee	<u>\$20.00</u>

The Refuse to Use group continues to do well and to meet in person 5 times each week at the Trinity Lutheran Church. We have moved upstairs and we are no longer meeting in the basement. We continue to have our birthday meeting on the first Friday of every month (pizza provided by the group). Our group has decided to hold speaker meetings again on the 3rd Friday of every month. The first speaker meeting will be held on June 18, 2021.

Area will be held in Evanston on June 6, 2021. Following the area meeting we will be holding our 2nd Annual RTU Birthday Party. We will be holding this event at the Beeman Cashin Building located at 35 10th Street in Evanston. We will have a taco/nacho bar, speaker, raffle, and silent auction.

Don't forget RTU will be holding the 2nd annual campout July 16-18, 2021 at Stillwater Campground group sites A & B.

Thank you all for letting me serve.

Brittney P. GSR for the RTU

New Connections

Collections: \$45

Attendance: 28

rent: \$40

newcomers: 0

donation: \$5

Meeting is going great. ~~It's~~ Still nice & small. A member reached out to me and let me know there is literature & IP racks at the Clearfield Community Church. They are from dead meetings. What would you like to do? P.S. the meeting will be held at Kwanin Park 6/9/21

Rusty C.

Treasurer's Report

June 6, 2021

Afternoon everyone

Our bank balance as of 5/06/21 is \$837.73 in checking (\$401.43 in savings).

Please remember to cross reference your monthly donations on the YTD worksheet. This is your first line of protection to ensure that the areas funds are being properly accounted for.

If you need anything between area meetings, my number and email are listed below.

My email is bryced35@gmail.com

Phone: 801-645-8429

Thanks for letting me serve

Bryce D

PR/H&I Meeting June 6, 2021

Start time: 3:45 PM

Prayer: Serenity Prayer

Just For Today: Kurtis

Attendance:

1. James K Chair
2. Nate G Vice Chair
3. Jerry Elevations Coordinator (absent)
4. Delynda CM
5. Jess Secretary (absent)
6. Steve Interested Member
7. Brittney P CM
8. Penny Jail Coordinator (absent)
9. Anthony L Literature
10. Kurtis R CM
11. Cody P CM
- 12.

July 4th, next area holiday weekend, follow what area plans to do.

Guidelines: Updated and Approved as of 11/1/20

- No new revisions needed at this time.

Service-Learning Day May 22nd, 2021.

- Steve H learning day report. See attached report.

WRC

- Brandie has been in contact with facility, no meetings at this time. Will follow up in a couple weeks.

Active Recovery

- No update, waiting for things to change to contact Lance Hori. Kurtis to follow up.

Safe Harbor

- Need a staff member to be a part of meeting. Waiting to fill said position at Safe Harbor, James K will follow up with facility this month.

Elevations

- Jerry – back online with one meeting a week.
 - 8-15 kids are attending weekly
- Current list of active members:
 - Kurtis
 - Mandee P
 - Jerry
 - Tyson
 - Kevin H
 - Anthony L
 - Sarah W
 - Cisco

Jail

- Jail meeting is still suspended. No further update currently. Still waiting on info from Jail to be able to send books in.
- Will follow up with Regional H&I chairperson on contact status.

Literature

- Anthony L – See attached report.

Vice Chair

- No printed schedules this month. No changes to the meeting schedules currently.
 - New Thursday meeting – when can they go on the paper schedule
 - Saturday has moved back to Clearfield Community Church
 - Refuse to Use groups will be moving, new location TBD
 - Possibly create a new meeting schedule with just Lakeside meetings.

Open discussion

- Move to a Lakeside only meeting schedule. Tabled until July.
- Joey T Logan, 801-663-5036, Updating meeting schedules for Northern.
- PR Elections are next month (July), open positions are secretary, literature, and panel coordinators.
- Nate G has been Vice Chair for 3 years, Delynda is interested in the position.
- James K is interested in serving as PR Chair again if no one else is interested.

Closed at 4:33pm

End of Minutes

James K

PR Chair



Learning days report

Sunday, June 6, 2021

Dear LAUPR:

Learning days was held on May 22nd in West Point, UT. Speakers included Leska H from Barney's group, Danny B from Saturday Gratitude, Derrick B from Kleansville, Rusty C from New Connections, Gerry Y from Lakeside Unity Area, Delynda H from the Refuse to Use group, Amanda B from Living the Promise group, Nathan M from Central Utah, Mark S from the Refuse to Use group and our delegates James K from Kleansville, and Collyn B from the Tooele 2nd Chance group. A huge thanks to the speakers, Brittini K for providing food and a location and all those who chaired the meetings and helped.

Sincerely,

Stephen H.
638 19th St
Evanston, WY 82930
steveh@allwest.net

IP Coordinator - Anthony L.

I have not went accross town to pass IP's I have day off tomorrow plan on calling to see what places are accepting IPs.

Davis Behavioral called and wants some literature. I will get it to them.

I have attended Elevation youth with Jerry y. when asked.

Thank you.

June Report - Literature

Sunday Night	63.55
New Connections	3.40
Kleansville	84.89
Thursday Night	<u>141.52</u>
	263.36

PR Funds	39.20
----------	-------

Literature ~~is~~ ordered on May 4, 2021
\$431.20

motion

To adopt regions by laws and modify them to work with Lakeside

intent: to create uniformity throughout the region

Rusty C



Robbie H.

second: